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We don't have a lot to update you on from our last prayer letter, but we have spent the time since then working on our
church building, and it is starting to come together. On the very day | went to look at the building for the first time, we
had a cold and stomach bug hit our family, and they lasted about a week, but we are all better now and back on track
with preparations. Our church invitations/tracts are just about ready to print; and we have purchased some important

items for our church, like chairs and a coffee maker.

The church will be called Iglesia Bautista Sabiduria de Dios, (Wisdom of God
Baptist Church), and it now has a Facebook page in progress and a location
on Google maps. We are looking forward to the weeks ahead as we continue
setting up the building and spending time on the street inviting people to our
new church. At the moment, | am looking at starting the first week of
September, so please be in prayer as we have a lot to do in the next few
weeks. Within the building, there are still many items to purchase, furniture
to assemble, supplies to stock, cleaning to finish, and details to plan. Outside
of the building, we have a lot of footwork to do as we create inroads in the
community and make our presence known as we invite as many people as
possible to that first service.

Speaking of people, please be praying for a contact we have made within the
building we are renting. Our church door is literally across the hall from a
bookstore, and the man who works there has been very friendly and helpful,
even carrying chairs and tables up the flight of stairs from my car to the
church as we are moving in. He seems very interested in everything we are
doing, so please pray that we may be a blessing to him in every sense.

Thank you again for your prayers for us as we were building-hunting. We ask
for your continued prayers as we finish these all-important details over the

The girls have been so excited to be
a part of getting the building ready,
and we are blessed to see their
servant hearts as they ask to pitch in
with whatever we are working on.

next few weeks. Please pray for wisdom, for energy, for direction, and many new contacts, and most of all for the Holy

Spirit to be present in everything we say and do.
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